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Student Council Meeting (Dewsbury Centre)
Minutes of a meeting held on 12th Feb 2014 at 12:00-2:00pm in the Main Hall
Present: 
Tracey Morris (President of SU), James Stocks (VP), Omer Mannan (VP), Sophie-Violet Harrow (Enrichment Officer), Alison Newbery (Governor), Zarina Shawkat (Student Councillor – Childcare), Adam Jasat (Student Councillor – Business), Conor Stone (Student Councillor – Foundation Skills), Kameela Younas (Student Councillor – Health & Social Care), John Rourke (Student Councillor – Construction), Amina Hussain, Richard Fisher, Ben Grayson, Liam Fogarty, Rabeeah Arshad, Sanah Hussain, Vajiha Saiyed. 
	
	
	Action

	1
	Lanyards – Are they necessary?
Discussion arising from students being sent home if they don’t have their lanyards, even though they have their student ID cards. 

CS: No lanyards would be better so that we can carry cards in our wallet or pocket. AN: The lanyards aren’t for the wellbeing of students, but help safeguarding matters. ZS: Are the lanyards really necessary? TM: The lanyards can make the building feel safer and makes students easily identifiable if there are any safeguarding issues. JS: Lanyards will not protect us if someone wanted to do something, they could. VS: The security don’t always check ID anyway, so we could be wearing someone else’s and trick them, they don’t make a difference to safety. ZS: The lanyards wouldn’t help because they aren’t checked until something goes wrong. CS: If you hold your badge against the door, they open and can let multiple people in. RA: If I leave my card in my purse then I’m less likely to forget it, being sent home because we don’t have a lanyard is unfair when we have the card. ZS: We should have the same security as Huddersfield, with the gates at each entrance. 
Conclusions: Student Councillors took a vote on whether lanyards were necessary. 4 Votes Yes, 1 Vote No. 

The overall consensus from student attendees was that there should be a choice and the emphasis should be put on the cards themselves rather than the lanyards.

The main issue arising from this discussion was the general safety of the college rather than the purpose of lanyards.  
	TM To report on findings in next SMT meeting.


	
	
	

	2
	What representation would Student Council like from college managers?
All students: Yes, if the managers came then we could talk to them directly and ask them questions, it means we won’t have to wait for feedback. 
AH: Tutors would know more about what we were doing and be able to help us more before and after meetings. ZS: It would be good to invite them. AN: Managers aren’t always available though, so might not be able to come to every meeting and not all the feedback is positive so if they stayed you might not be able to tell them how you feel. SVH: How would you feel about inviting the managers/tutors/facilities etc. to every other meeting, with an allotted time so they would come in for 5 or 10 mins each throughout the meeting and then in the next meeting or at the end, we could discuss what they had to say? ZS: Yes that would be better because then we can still get the information and ask the questions but then can talk about it after. TM: Let’s take a vote, all Councillors in favour of inviting managers/staff to every other meeting: All Voted Yes. 
Conclusions: At every other Council Meeting we will invite Managers to come into the meeting for an allotted time slot. 

Minutes will be circulated to all tutors so that they are aware of council meetings, outcomes and process in order for them to then be able to help the students. 

	TM to invite Principal to next meeting.

	
	
	

	3
	What do you think about the worksheets and resources used by tutors? (Agenda topic added by Amina Hussain) 
LF: It would be better if all worksheets were done on computers. ZS: Our tutor gives us the choice to make notes if we want to but then emails us the work too. It works best when you combine the two. AN: In terms of Equal Opportunities, do all students have access to the internet and computers? Are we putting too much pressure on students to have access to the internet and computers? 
Discussion was then about library resources – students can borrow laptops for a week at a time. LF: A week isn’t long enough, CS: there are problems connecting to ebook from home so even if we borrow laptops from college, it won’t really make a difference. 
Conclusions: Tutors should review each students learning with full consideration of their home resources and make suitable adjustments.  
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	We need lockers! (Agenda topic added by Sanah Hussain)
SH: I carry a massive, heavy bag and it kills my shoulders! We need lockers for bags, books and folders. A lot of the time we don’t need to take our books home, so we’re just carrying them around for no reason. ZS: We should have lockers in corridors like they do at schools. LF: At school we all had lockers, it was £5 and you had to give your keys back at the end of the year, why can’t it be the same here? SH: It’s our problem if we lose the keys so don’t mind having to pay to replace them. LF: We could get tutors to look after spare keys for us. CS: Dewsbury sports centre have lockers where you can pay £1 for the day, and you get the £1 back when you return the key, would that not work here? JR: We have lockers at construction, we bring our own padlocks/keys and it works really well, never had any problems. 

Conclusions: Dewsbury centre students would like lockers, they are happy to contribute towards the cost of locks/keys. 

The Hub (Agenda topic added by all attendees) 

SH: We want it back! It’s a place for us to socialise when we’ve got nothing to do and nowhere to go.  LF: We need to open the office, it’s secure because we have security next door. CCTV would be good though. CS: We could have hall monitors who manage the behaviour in there, everyone has to sign in to the Hub anyway so we know who uses it. SH: We need to step up, if you trust us to look after it and make sure others look after it, we won’t let you down. We used to go on end of year trips and play pool and socialise, if you let us open it we would act like supervisors and get the SU running properly over here again. 
LF: We should have a rota. SH: If you trust us as ambassadors then we can prove it and it can stay open. 

TM: All the councillors in favour of keeping the Hub open – All Voted YES (including the student attendees!) 

Conclusion: Since the meeting, we have had confirmation that we can have the Hub, the next stage will be to meet with the newly elected ambassadors and Vice Presidents of the Students’ Union to discuss rotas and supervision while it’s open.
Smoking Shelters (Added by Sanah Hussain)
There aren’t enough smoking shelters, KY: We had a meeting with the head of health & social care and they said that they are dealing with this. TM: That’s good then, we’ll make sure we follow up with this too.  CS: Could we have disciplinary actions like they do at the waterfront? KY: Tutors smoke at the entrance but we get told off, it’s not fair, students should have the same rules as staff. LF:  We should have no smoking signs and make them pay a fine or something. SH: If we had a shelter we wouldn’t smoke by the entrance anyway so all we need it a shelter where everyone can smoke. 
Conclusions: Staff need to be made aware of smoking rules and encouraged to smoke away from the college as not to confuse students as to rules. More no smoking signs are needed and action should be taken when a student/staff breaks the rules.  Smoking shelters would be ideal if we could get them.

Blocking Facebook from college computers (Added by Sanah Hussain, Rabeeah Arshad & Kameela Younas)

SH: I’ll go on facebook and get distracted and not do any work. It distracts me and harassment and bullying can be a big part of it. ZS: You can get it on your phone anyway, so if it’s a distraction you can’t avoid it unless you decide not to go on it, it’s your choice at the end of the day. KY: Once you’re in college though anyone can log on and you don’t know who it is, it’s not good when you get bullied over facebook and it’s caused loads of issues in college. SVH: It’s really important that every student feels safe, if you ever have an issue that needs police action or is bullying or harassment, if you ever feel vulnerable or in danger you need to go to a safeguarding officer and report it straight away, we have trained teams in college that are specifically here to help you with these kind of things, does everyone know who they are? LF: If anyone doesn’t know who they are, I do so I’ll take you. JS: Facebook is unavoidable really but if you have issues then you should make sure it’s dealt with, it’s more about dealing with an incident appropriately than banning facebook. 
The lifts (Added by Sanah Hussain) 

SH: In A block anyone can use the lifts but then in B block you’re not allowed to. I don’t get it.  LF: Security give permission for anyone to use the lift if they need to, you don’t have to be disabled. SH: Teachers should not tell you we can’t when we can then. LF: You used to need a lift pass but now you don’t need one because they changed the rules. CS: They don’t always let everyone use them because there are too many complaints. 

Conclusions: Clarity is needed on whether the rules have changed, can students use the lift as and when they want to. 
	SVH to coordinate the reopening of the Hub with the help of Ambassadors and VPs.
TM to bring to the attention of SMT.
TM to clarify and get back to SVH who will email student council attendees with info

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	Date of Next Meeting: 19th Feb (Waterfront) 12-2pm. B-1001
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